
terminated. Except for overrîing considerations in the interests
of the United Nations, it was his intention to give reasons for
termination in ail cases. The Secretary-General asked only the
powers of termination - set forth in the draft regulations before
the Committee - which would enable him to carry out the staff
review he proposed.

On the draft permanent staff regulations submitted to the
Committee, there was wide agreement between the Secretary-
Generai, the Staff Association and the Advisory Çommittee on
Administrative and Budgetary Questions. Considerable debate
developed nevertheless, and particularly on the clauses in the regula-
tions deaiing with termination of appointment. Soviet bloc representa-
tives were opposed to, the granting of any wîde powers of dismissai
to the Secretary-General, but they did not submit specific proposais
to the Çommittee. The main debate developed between those who
supported the stand taken by the Secretary-Generai and a few
delegations who wouid have granted hîm even more sweeping powers
over the staff. In the end the regulations as supported by the
Secretary-General were adopted by the affirmative votes of the over-
whelming mai ority of the Fifth Committee, including Canada, and
they were subsequently adopted without debate by the pienary
session of the Assembly. The regulations wiil be reviewed by the
Assembly after two years.

Cost of Living Adjustment

In a report submitted to the sixth session of the Generai Assembly
in January .1952, the Secretary-Generiii of the United Nations
requested a cost of living aliowance of 71/ per cent of basic salaries
for ail headquarters staff. He contended that the aliowance was
necessary to offset the increased cost of living in the New York ares,
as shown in officiai surveys. HUe pointed out that substantial increases
f or thîs purpose had already been granted to employees by the City
of New York, the State of New York and private employers.
Originally the Staff Association had requested a 10 per cent increase.
While the Secretary-General agreed that the staff was facing a
"dserious situation", he stated that he considered 10 per cent excessive.
HUe proposed an initiai increase of 71½ per cent with subsequent
automatic adjustmeiits to be based on variations in the cost of living
index.

In its report on this question the Advisory Coxnmittee on Admi-
nistrative and Budgetary Questions expressed the belief that remu-

jneration of staff members in the interinediate and high salary leveis
was more than enough to absorb increases in the cost of living. The
Advisory Committee recommended an aliowance payable on a flat
rate of 5 per cent for staff members receiving a basic salary of les
than $7,000 per year. i A -

of gross


